
THE DAILY    Tuesday, July 6, 1999 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
* Printmakers' show continues in the Art Department Gallery through July 16. 
* African American Rites of Passage Summer Academy, Tuesday, July 6-Friday, July 30, main campus.  
Contact: Greg Evans, Ext. 2340. 
* Oregon Country Fair, Friday, July 9-Sunday, July 11, broadcast live on KLCC. 
* Click http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/events.phtml?show=week for a complete list of events at 
Lane for the next week, or go to Lane's home page and click on Calendars and then Events and Meetings 
Calendar.  To add your events, e-mail or call Therese Picado, Ext. 2060. 
 
LAST BOARD MEETING OF 1998/99 PRODUCTIVE, INNOVATIVE 
 The Board of Education held a special meeting on June 30 to award four bond construction project 
contracts in time to take advantage of summer construction weather, the decreased traffic and activity of 
summer term, and because the next regular board meeting will be a week later than usual on July 21. 
 John Hyland Construction was awarded the child care center project contract for $1,896,376.  The 
project will be built on the southwest section of campus between July 1999 and April 2000. 
 Delta Construction Company was awarded the parking lot improvement project contract for 
$406,275.  This project will include some new parking in front of the child care complex and will pave 
three of the southwest gravel parking aisles; the other gravel aisles will remain unpaved.  Work should 
occur from July to November 1999. 
 Gary Burnett Earthmoving was awarded the site preparation project for the science/math building.  
Soil borings were used to estimate 3,000 cubic yards of rock to be excavated; however, it is difficult to 
know how much rock will need to be removed, said Bond Construction Project Manager Bob Mention.  
The board amended the contract award to not exceed $268,800, the estimated total based on Burnett's base 
bid of $97,890 and the unit price for rock removal of $56.97. 
 Graybar Electric Company was awarded the requirements contract for building electrical 
components for one year with two additional one-year renewals at the discretion of the college. 
 Personnel appointments approved were William DelGaudio, instructor in Social Science and 
Cooperative Education; Nancy Hart, manager, Disability Servcies; Michael Samano, instructor in Social 
Science; Kyle Hammon, temporary instructor in Science; Joe Escobar, instructor in Social Science; Sheila 
Broderick, instructor in Social Science; and Jeffrey D. Harrison, instructor in English. 
 All votes were unanimous.  Six board members participated by conference call/ speaker phone; 
board member Larry Romine attended in person.  The meeting lasted one-half hour. 
 Board of Education minutes are posted on the web at http://lanecc.edu/presoffc/board/minstoc.htm 
.  Bond construction updates are posted on the web at http://lanecc.edu/campsvcs/bond/990419.htm . 
 
NEXT BOARD MEETING IS A WEEK LATER THAN USUAL 
 The Board of Education will hold its next monthly meeting a week later than usual on Wednesday, 
July 21. 
 
BOND UPDATE 
 MAIN CONSTRUCTION ROUTE.  Development of the south access road running between 
Eldon Schafer Drive and Gonyea Road has been completed.  Construction traffic entering the campus will 
now access the west side of campus via this road.  The south access road is restricted to construction 
vehicles and equipment only.  In addition, gravel shoulders have been built up on both sides of the curve 
adjacent to Oak Hill School in anticipation of increased construction traffic on Eldon Schafer Drive.  
Shoulder improvements will allow regular and construction traffic to navigate safely on this portion of the 
drive.  In-house production is currently underway on cautionary and construction area restriction signs that 
will be located at strategic junctures. 
 PROJECT SIGNS.  Funk & Associates Marketing Communications has been retained in the 
development of bond construction project signs for Lane's major entrances and individual projects.  
Specific project signs will allow campus users to identify construction sites and provide general project 



information.  Current discussion regarding the major entrance signs revolves around providing information 
pertinent to the general project, progress and taxpayer participation.   
 THE BOND MANAGEMENT TEAM is available during summer hours to provide information 
and answer any questions that may arise.  All communication received by the BPMT during summer 
months will be reviewed regularly by the team, the architects, and the Facilities Management Committee.  
The BPMT can be reached at 744-4154, NANCY M NICHOLS@CAMPSER_MA, or on the web at 
http://lanecc.edu/campsvcs/bond/main.html . 
 
ARCHIVES IN NEW LOCATION 
 The Archives has relocated to ELEX 101 in one of the gray modular buildings next to the Science 
Building. Storage for college archival records as well as the Archives office and work space is now 
consolidated in one location.  Elizabeth Uhlig, archivist, will be on vacation from July 12-23, so please call 
before the 9th or after the 26th if you have records to place in storage.  Contact:  Elizabeth Uhlig, Ext. 
2466. 
 
RETIREE HONORED AT ROSE PARADE  
 Robert Maxwell was honored in the Portland Rose Parade in June as Oregon's only surviving 
recipient of the Congressional Medal of Honor.  He received the award from President Franklin D. 
Roosevelt during World War II for shielding fellow soldiers from the impact of a grenade explosion and 
suffering injuries to his foot, arm and head.          Maxwell taught at Lane from 1966-87 as 
assistant professor of mechanics and transportation, auto technology instructor, and auto-diesel instructor.  
He is now 78 and lives in Bend.  [Thanks to Archives, the LCC Foundation, and retiree Edna Kennel for 
this information. - Editor] 
 
ANOTHER YEAR-END CLOSING DEADLINE 
 July 9 is the final deadline for submission to College Finance of June travel expense 
reimbursement requests.  
 
COLLEGE FINANCE IN-SERVICE CLOSURE 
 College Finance cashiering windows will be closed Wednesday, July 7 from noon-2 p.m. for in-
service.  Student cashiering will be available in the Students First! Center. 
 
REMINDERS 
* FAIR BOOTH VOLUNTEERS NEEDED.  Student Activities sets up the Lane Community College 
booth at the Lane County Fair in the Exhibit Hall each year and needs volunteers to help staff the booth 
throughout the week.  Various days and times are available.  If you would like to enjoy a day at fair for 
free, call Tina in Student Activities at Ext. 2336.  
* INTERN AVAILABLE TO HELP WITH WEB DESIGN, MULTI-MEDIA PROJECTS.  The 
Instructional Technology Center welcomes Josh Bercey, second-year graphic design student, as an intern 
for summer term.  Josh will be available to help faculty and staff with design of materials and web pages 
and to assist with multi-media software available in the ITC.  Summer hours for the ITC are 10:30 a.m.-
1:30 p.m. Mondays through Thursdays. 
* AAWCC HOSTS GOLF EVENT.  The Lane Chapter of American Association of Women in Community 
Colleges will hold a golf tournament for members and interested others at Camp Putt on Thursday, July 22.  
Cost is $4.75 per person, payable at the door.  After a rousing 18 holes, we will adjourn to Track Town 
Pizza for no-host pizza to celebrate our victories.  Members, potential members and guests are welcome! 
Please reserve a spot with Julie Baker via e-mail or at Ext. 2199. 
 
RECREATIONAL SPORTS OFFERINGS 
* MCKENZIE RIVER RAFT TRIP.  A McKenzie River raft trip will be held Saturday, July 10 from 7:45 
a.m.-4:30 p.m.  The cost is $10 plus a $10 refundable deposit for those with current student ID.  Faculty, 
staff and the general public can participate for $25 and the $10 refundable deposit.  The registration 
deadline is Tuesday, July 6. 
* GOLF OUTING.  A golf outing at Laurelwood Golf Course will be held Friday, July 16, from 2-4 p.m..  
The cost is $3 to Lane students with current student ID, and their immediate family.  $7 for faculty, staff 
and the general public.  Registration deadline is Monday, July 12.   



 For more information about Recreational Sports activities, call Ext. 2293.  To register, stop by PE 
204. 
 
THANKS 
 Thank you, Leigh-Alice Petty and her great team in Disability Services, for giving me a royal 50th 
birthday party on June 29.  You all took a great deal of care over making this a Birthday to remember.  And 
thanks to everyone who came to wish me well:  your good wishes and hugs will be with me always. - Susan 
Matthews 
 
STAFF COMPUTER CLASSES SUMMER SCHEDULE 
Reg. Letter, Class Title, Date, Time, Location 
A - Web Page Development  
  Part 1  6/29   9-11 a.m.  Center 423B 
  Part 2  7/13   9-11 a.m.  Center 423B 
  Part 3  7/20   9-11 a.m.  Center 423B 
B - Web Page Development  
  Part 1  7/12   1-3 p.m.  Center 423B 
  Part 2  7/19   1-3 p.m.  Center 423B 
  Part 3  7/26   1-3 p.m.  Center 423B 
C - Web Page Development   
  Part 1  7/26   3-5 p.m.  Center 423B 
  Part 2  8/2    3-5 p.m.  Center 423B 
  Part 3  8/9    3-5 p.m.  Center 423B 
D - Web Page Development   
  Part 1  7/28   3-5 p.m.  Center 423B 
  Part 2  8/4    3-5 p.m.  Center 423B 
  Part 3  8/11   3-5 p.m.  Center 423B 
E - Introduction to the Internet  7/7   3-5 p.m.  Center 423B 
F - Super Searching the Internet  7/14   3-5 p.m.  Center 423B 
G - Beyond Mail Refresher   7/21   3-5 p.m.  Center 423B 
 To register for a class, please call Ext. 7775, and register for the class by letter.  For questions or 
other software training needs, contact Sue Woods, Ext. 3148. 
 
SUMMER OFFICE HOURS  
* Academic Learning Skills summer office hours: Mondays-Thursdays, 8 a.m.- 1 p.m. (after-hour 
emergencies: English Dept., Ext. 2419). 
* Applied Engineering Department office closed through August 23.  Refer to the Advanced Technology 
Division main office, Ext. 2379. 
* Career and Employment Services office open 9 a.m.-4 p.m. on Fridays throughout the summer, effective 
July 9.  
* College High/Tech Prep Office closed July and August but will periodically check and process tech prep 
credit registrations turned in during that time. Inform students that processing of tech prep credits will take 
about two weeks from the time information is turned in.  Students may make appointments by calling Ext. 
2699 in July or Ext. 2521 in August. The office reopens August 30. 
* Computer Information Technology open 7:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. Mondays through Thursdays. 
* Curriculum and Scheduling open 7:30 a.m.- 4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* The Daily publishes Mondays only during summer term.  Deadline is Friday noon. 
* English, Foreign Language and Speech open 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* Fitness Education Center open Mondays through Thursdays from 6:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. and Fridays from 
6:30 a.m.-8:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m.  
* Locker rooms open Mondays through Thursdays from 7:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.  
* Instructional Computing lab hours through August 14: Center 478 (Mac Lab): Mondays-Thursdays 8 
a.m.-1 p.m.;  Health 201: Mondays-Thursdays 7:30 a.m.-7:45 p.m.; Fridays 7:30 a.m.-4:45 p.m., and 
Saturdays, 10 a.m.-4:45 p.m.  Downtown Center 232: Mondays-Thursdays 9 a.m.-5:45 p.m.  From August 
16-September 10: Health 201 Mondays-Thursdays 8:30 a.m.-6:45 p.m.  The labs reopen for fall term on 
September 20. 



* Mathematics open 7:30 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* Social Science open 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays through September 3. 
* Student Health open 8 a.m.-noon Mondays through Thursdays.  The front office will be staffed in the 
afternoons.  Closed on Fridays. 
* Student Records open 9 a.m.- 4 p.m. Fridays, and 9 a.m.-5 p.m. other weekdays. 
* Women's Center open 9 a.m.-3 p.m. Mondays; 9 a.m.-4 p.m. Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays; and 
9 a.m.-1 p.m. Fridays. 
 
JOB OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES WORKING .5 FTE OR MORE: 
 This position has been reposted:  Office Support Specialist, .8 FTE position,  Business and 
Industry Services, closes 7/9. 
 
ADS 
 
MICROSOFT'S SQL 6.5 WORK STATION.  Complete with original manuals and CD-ROM.  $95.  Call 
942-1883 or email forsd@lanecc.edu with questions (David Fors, Cottage Grove). 
 
FOR SALE: Queen-size futon, cover and wood frame, $150. Tricia Hahn, Co-op Ed.  Call home, please: 
485-3665. 
 
DARLING, HEALTHY, ACTIVE, pleasantly plump, extremely sweet, curious, precious, bold, spunky, 
delightfully loving six week old kittens.  Handled extensively since day one!  They all thrive on human 
contact.  Please choose, one, two, or three or more from the remaining seven!  Please!  3 beautiful black 
babies, 1 orange with white paws and markings, 3 black with incredibly cute white paws and markings.  
Bee McRae, Students First!, Ext. 3212. 
 
SOUTH HILLS DUPLEX FOR RENT:  Two bedrooms, lots of storage.  Great yard and patio.  Sit back 
and watch the deer.  On bus route.  No pets or smoking.  Available July 1.  $675 includes water, electricity, 
garbage, washer and dryer.  For information, call Beverly Farfan (Social Science), Ext. 2831 or 696-4991.   
 
HOUSE FOR SALE:  Thurston area near the wave pool and high school. 2 bedroom, 2 bath.  Fenced yard 
with fruit trees.  Lovely view.  Large single car garage with washer/dryer hookups.  Pull down ladder into 
storage space.  Fireplace ready for insert. New kitchen counter and oak  cabinets.  Freshly painted inside 
and out. $110,000. Call 741-3045. Lisa Anderson, ABSE. 
 
HOW TO USE THE DAILY:  The Daily is the employee newsletter of Lane Community College 
published by Institutional Advancement Mondays through Fridays during fall, winter and spring terms, and 
Mondays only during summer and term breaks, unless otherwise announced.  The Daily is e-mailed 
mornings. Deadline is noon of the working day before publication. Submissions must include a contact 
person for more information.  Ads are free and limited to staff.  Opinion pieces, political advocacy, 
personals, and business ads are prohibited.  Health and bereavement notices must be approved by the 
subject, a family member, or a close personal friend.  Items will be repeated up to three times per term, 
upon request.  Submissions are subject to editing for brevity and Associated Press style. E-mail items to 
DAILY@INSTADV_MA@LCC (in-house) or DAILY@LANECC.EDU or fax to (541) 744-3989 or mail 
to The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405.  For more information, 
contact Joan Aschim, Editor, (541) 747-4501 Ext. 2591.  7/6/99. 
 
 



THE DAILY   Monday, July 12, 1999 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
* Facilities Management Committee, Thursday, July 15, 3-5 p.m., Boardroom. Call Ext. 2216 for more 
information. 
* Click http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/events.phtml?show=week for a complete list of events at 
Lane for the next week, or go to Lane's home page and click on Calendars and then Events and Meetings 
Calendar.  To add your events, e-mail or call Therese Picado, Ext. 2060. 
 
FACULTY ELIGIBLE FOR MID-MONTH DRAWS 
 All contracted faculty are now eligible for mid-month draws.  Sign-up forms are available in the 
Personnel Services forms rack.  The deadline to submit forms for an August draw is August 9.  For more 
information, contact Joan English in Payroll at Ext. 2115 or Lida Herburger at Ext. 2589. 
 
IN MEMORY 
 Warren Hadley of Lane's Florence center died June 29 at age 62 after battling stomach cancer.  He 
taught and tutored math at Lane in Florence and Eugene and served as courier between the two campuses.  
Services were held July 9. 
 
BOND UPDATE 
 NEW LTD SITE DEVELOPED FOR MAIN CAMPUS.  Bond construction on Lane main 
campus necessitates a relocation of the LTD facility and route.  Currently, the Bond Project Management 
Team and architects are considering the Dale Parnell Loop as the new area for LTD's facilities.  In so 
doing, attention is also being given to the moderate enhancement of the current west entrance to the 
college.  Consideration of bus and entrance issues center on several areas.  First, a strong effort is being 
made to incorporate space for buses and people in a manner that is practical, effective, inviting and 
beneficial to all campus users.  Designs are being developed that reflect comfortable shelters that are 
pleasing to use as well as visually compatible with and complimentary of the environment of Dale Parnell 
Loop.  Secondly, moderate enhancement of the west entrance will reflect design themes incorporated in bus 
facilities.  Congruency in Lane's west entrance and LTD's facilities will produce a sense of purpose, 
campus character and pleasing functionalism.  Next week, preliminary concepts and drawings will be 
presented to LTD for discussion.  Because Lane must relocate the current bus route due to construction, an 
understanding has been reached regarding LTD's financial responsibility for the new bus facilities and 
route. 
 SUMMER STUDENT NOTIFICATION OF CONSTRUCTION TRAFFIC.  Notices regarding 
current bond construction activity on main campus have been distributed to departments which are 
conducting classes during the summer months.  Notices contain cautionary information regarding 
construction traffic on Eldon Schafer Road and Gonyea Drive.  Since summer students are the most 
difficult to reach with pertinent information regarding bond issues, it is critical that instructors relay the 
construction notification to their classes.  If for any reason you did not receive the "Summer Student 
Notification of Bond Project Construction," contact the Bond Project Management Team.  Cautionary 
notices also have been posted on main campus bulletin boards and the bond web page in an attempt to 
provide the safest environment possible during construction. 
 THE BOND PROJECT MANAGEMENT TEAM is available during summer hours to provide 
information and answer any questions that may arise.  All communication received by the BPMT during 
summer months will be reviewed regularly by the team, the architects, and the Facilities Management 
Committee.  The BPMT can be reached at 744-4154, NANCY M NICHOLS@CAMPSER_MA, or on the 
web at http://lanecc.edu/campsvcs/bond/main.html .  
 
DIVERSITY STORIES NEEDED 
 The Oregon Community College Diversity Institute is one of the tangible results of diversity 
planning efforts begun in 1995 at Lane in collaboration with the Western Institute Commission on Higher 
Education.  We are gathering anecdotal information to gain a better understanding of past accomplishments 
so that future planning activities more fully meet college needs.  In that spirit, current and past Lane staff 



and students are invited to send not more than one goal (met or unmet/stated or proposed), and one success 
story that was stated, proposed, or occurred any time from 1995-1999, to Jose Ortal in Affirmative 
Action/Diversity/Equal Opportunity, Administration 122, or JOSE C ORTAL@AFFIRM_MA@LCC . 
 
SOME ARCHIVES RECORDS TEMPORARILY UNAVAILABLE 
 The Archives will be vacating one of its storage areas in the Apprenticeship tunnel and moving 
about 1,700 boxes to a new location during the week of July 19.  Access to those records will not be 
possible during the move.  We will attempt to provide access and retrieval services to the other records 
stored in the Science tunnel, however.  Because archivist Elizabeth Uhlig will be on vacation July 12-23, 
Katey Gries in Records Management/Micrographics will be monitoring the Archives phone, Ext. 2466, and 
e-mail messages, or you may contact Katey directly at Ext., 2467. 
 
BOARD MEETS NEXT WEEK  
 The Board of Education will hold its next monthly meeting a week later than usual on Wednesday, 
July 21. 
 
AAWCC HOSTS GOLF EVENT 
 The Lane Chapter of American Association of Women in Community Colleges is sponsoring a 
no-host golf and pizza on Thursday, July 22 at 5:15 p.m. at Camp Putt  on Franklin Blvd.  Following a 
rousing l8 holes, we will adjourn to Track Town Pizzeria to celebrate our victories!  Golf fee is $4.75.  
Please reserve a spot with Julie Baker via e-mail or at Ext. 2199. 
 
FINAL YEAR-END CLOSING DEADLINES 
* July 22 - Final deadline for receipt by College Finance of intercampus order forms requesting correction 
of charges appearing on the June DERS for payroll distribution, materials and services and capital outlay 
transactions charged to incorrect account numbers.  Correction requests will not be accepted after this date. 
* July 23 - Final deadline for receipt of departmental approval to pay invoices for materials and services, 
and capital outlay received by June 30. 
 
RECREATIONAL SPORTS OFFERS FAMILY SWIM  
 Lane Recreational Sports is sponsoring a family swim at Lively Park Swim Center on Friday, July 
23 from 12-5 p.m.  The cost is free to Lane students with current student ID, and their immediate family; 
and $4 for faculty, staff and the general public.  Registration deadline is Monday, July 19.  For more 
information, call the office at Ext. 2293.  To register, stop by PE 204.  
 
FITNESS CENTER OFFERS NEW SUMMER PROGRAM 
 Ready for something new? Join the Summer Pilot Program sponsored by the Fitness Education 
Center!  Prime movers: strengthening, stretching, and balance for the mature adult, will run from July 27-
September 2.  Classes will be held on Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 8:30 a.m. to 9:50 a.m.  Class 
size will be limited to 25 participants, and will be open to Lane staff and students and community members 
who are currently enrolled in the FEC.  The class will focus on circuit training exercises to strengthen 
muscles, increase flexibility and improve balance in the mature adult.  Reservations will be accepted for 
this pilot program on a first-come, first-served basis.  Please call the FEC at 744-3987 for more information 
or to reserve your space. 
 
CHANGE OF STATUS ON INSURANCE 
 If your spouse or same sex domestic partner is covered on your insurance plan, please remember 
to notify Personnel Services if your relationship with that spouse/partner ends due to divorce, legal 
separation or the dissolution of a domestic partnership.  When a spouse or same sex domestic partner looses 
dependent status due to one of these events, the college is required by law to contact the spouse/partner 
with information about continuing insurance coverage under our group plan.  The spouse/partner has only 
60 days following the divorce or separation to make the choice to self-pay premiums and extend coverage, 
so your timely notification to us is important. 
 
INSURANCE REMINDER 



 For faster, more efficient and accurate processing of insurance claims, carry your identification 
card with you at all times.  You will need the group number and I.D. number (social security number) from 
that card in  the doctor's office and hospital when filling out insurance papers.  If you have lost or 
misplaced your card, contact your insurance carrier.  Regence Blue Cross 1-800-452-5379.  OEA Choice 
Trust 1-800-452-0914. 
 
FAIR BOOTH VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 Student Activities sets up the Lane Community College booth at the Lane County Fair in the 
Exhibit Hall each year and needs volunteers to help staff the booth throughout the week.  Various days and 
times are available.  Fair dates are August 17-22.  If you would like to enjoy a free day at fair, call Tina in 
Student Activities at Ext. 2336.   
 
SUMMER OFFICE HOURS  
* Academic Learning Skills summer office hours: Mondays-Thursdays, 8 a.m.- 1 p.m. (after-hour 
emergencies: English Dept., Ext. 2419). 
* Applied Engineering Department office closed through August 23.  Refer to the Advanced Technology 
Division main office, Ext. 2379. 
* The Business Education Center office at the DTC is open during summer from 7:30 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Mondays through Thursdays.  The office is closed on Fridays and during lunch from 12-1 p.m. 
* Career and Employment Services office open 9 a.m.-4 p.m. on Fridays throughout the summer. 
* College High/Tech Prep Office closed July and August but will periodically check and process tech prep 
credit registrations turned in during that time. Inform students that processing of tech prep credits will take 
about two weeks from the time information is turned in.  Students may make appointments by calling Ext. 
2699 in July or Ext. 2521 in August. The office reopens August 30. 
* Computer Information Technology open 7:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. Mondays through Thursdays. 
* Curriculum and Scheduling open 7:30 a.m.- 4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* The Daily publishes Mondays only during summer term.  Deadline is Friday noon. 
* English, Foreign Language and Speech open 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* Fitness Education Center open Mondays through Thursdays from 6:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. and Fridays from 
6:30 a.m.-8:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m.  
* The Instructional Technology Center staffed Tuesdays through Thursdays from 10 a.m.-3 p.m. during 
July and the first week of August.  The ITC will not be staffed from August 6 through September 8.  Fall 
hours will begin September 9 with the ITC staffed Mondays through Fridays, hours to be posted later.  The 
ITC is located in CEN 421. If you have any questions call Roka at Ext. 2751.  
* Locker rooms open Mondays through Thursdays from 7:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.  
* Instructional Computing Lab hours through August 14: Center 478 (Mac Lab): Mondays-Thursdays 8 
a.m.-1 p.m.;  Health 201: Mondays-Thursdays 7:30 a.m.-7:45 p.m.; Fridays 7:30 a.m.-4:45 p.m., and 
Saturdays, 10 a.m.-4:45 p.m.  Downtown Center 232: Mondays-Thursdays 9 a.m.-5:45 p.m.  From August 
16-September 10: Health 201 Mondays-Thursdays 8:30 a.m.-6:45 p.m.  The labs reopen for fall term on 
September 20.  
* Mathematics open 7:30 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* Social Science open 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* Student Health open 8 a.m.-noon Mondays through Thursdays.  The front office will be staffed in the 
afternoons.  Closed on Fridays. 
* Student Records open 9 a.m.- 4 p.m. Fridays, and 9 a.m.-5 p.m. other weekdays. 
* Women's Center open 9 a.m.-3 p.m. Mondays; 9 a.m.-4 p.m. Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays; and 
9 a.m.-1 p.m. Fridays. 
 
JOBS OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT EMPLOYEES WORKING .500 FTE OR 
MORE 
* Student Advisor 1, Disability Services, closes 7/15 
* Campus Public Safety Officer, closes 7/15 
* Administrative Support Specialist, Oregon Small Business Development Center, closes 7/16 
* Telephone Console Operator, Computer Services, closes 7/16 
*Family Health and Careers Secretary, Administrative Support Specialist, Family and Health Careers, 
closes 7/16 



*Public Safety Officer, .501 FTE, Campus Public Safety, closes 7/16 
 
ADS 
 
LOVE BASEBALL? I've got EMs tickets I can't use, GREAT box seats just in front of first base. Available 
for games on July 19, July 21, July 28 and August 5. Three seats, $6 per ticket.  This is summer fun at it's 
best: sun, baseball, and treats!  Margaret Kimble, Students First! Ext. 3204. 
 
FOR SALE: Beating all odds, we are selling a Kenmore MICROWAVE OVEN which, 'though 23 years 
old, does just what it did in its youth! (We have timed it heating since 1986 and it takes the same amount of 
time!)  Dimensions are h15-3/4, w 24, d 19-3/4. $60 includes the manual, probe, glass tray. 485 6869. 
Carolyn Spector and John Bredesen (KLCC). 
 
TILLER FOR SALE: Troy-Bilt, "Horse" model, approx. 12 years old.  Excellent shape, runs flawlessly.  
$500 OBO.  Lloyd Rain, Purchasing, Ext. 2572 or home at 726-2000. 
 
HOUSE FOR SALE:  Thurston area near the wave pool and high school.  2 bedroom, 2 bath.  Fenced yard 
with fruit trees.  Lovely view.  Large single car garage with washer/dryer hookups.  Pull down ladder into 
storage space.  Fireplace ready for insert.  New kitchen counter and oak  cabinets.  Freshly painted inside 
and out. $112,000.  Call 741-3045.  Lisa Anderson, ABSE.  
 
ITEMS FOR SALE:  Working sewing machine only $10, size 38 leather jacket just $60 (2) tape deck 
players $15 each, low-wide table $6, cordless phone $5, old books on woodworking & home improvement 
take em' away for $7, and (2) crates @ $12 pair. Vintage 3-speed woman's bike with white wall tires $65.  
Call Catherine Cowles at Ext. 4405 (Lane Family Connections) or 688-7229.  
 
90' PONTIAC LEMANS LE, 4 door sedan with air conditioning. Straight and silver.  Great car for a first 
time teenager driver.  90,000 miles and AM/FM radio. Now asking only $2,600.  Call Catherine Cowles at 
Ext. 4405 (Lane Family Connections) or 688-7229.  
 
 
STARTER COMPUTER.  My daughter wants an iMac so how about buying her 386 PC with 14" color 
monitor, modem and keyboard.  Comes with lots of software.  $200. Call 942-1883 or e-mail 
FORSD@LANECC.EDU with questions. David Fors, Ext. 4219, Cottage Grove). 
 
FREE TO PET-LOVING HOME:  One pure-bred, red nose pit bull, neutered, all shots, about one year old, 
smart, lovable, current human companion not able to continue in that role due to change in residence.   
Applicants will be interviewed by current human companion.  Call Joyce Godels (F&HC) at Ext. 2628, or 
Brent Godels, 689-2897."   
 
HOW TO USE THE DAILY:  The Daily is the employee newsletter of Lane Community College 
published by Institutional Advancement Mondays through Fridays during fall, winter and spring terms, and 
Mondays only during summer and term breaks, unless otherwise announced.  The Daily is e-mailed 
mornings. Deadline is noon of the working day before publication. Submissions must include a contact 
person for more information.  Ads are free and limited to staff.  Opinion pieces, political advocacy, 
personals, and business ads are prohibited.  Health and bereavement notices must be approved by the 
subject, a family member, or a close personal friend.  Items will be repeated up to three times per term, 
upon request.  Submissions are subject to editing for brevity and Associated Press style. E-mail items to 
DAILY@INSTADV_MA@LCC (in-house) or DAILY@LANECC.EDU or fax to (541) 744-3989 or mail 
to The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405.  For more information, 
contact Joan Aschim, Editor, (541) 747-4501 Ext. 2591.  7/12/99. 



THE DAILY    Monday, July 19, 1999 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
* Board of Education meeting, Wednesday, July 21, 7:30 p.m., Boardroom.  Work session, 5:15 p.m., to 
review president's goals and the annual board calendar, same place.  
* AAWCC no-host golf and pizza, Thursday, July 22, 5:15 p.m., Camp Putt.  Make reservations with Julie 
Baker at Ext. 2199. 
* Recreational Sports family swim, Friday, July 23, 12-5 p.m., Lively Park Swim Center.  Registration 
deadline is today.  Call Ext. 2293 or stop by PE 204.  
* Final deadline is Thursday, July 22, for receipt by College Finance of intercampus order forms requesting 
correction of charges appearing on the June DERS for payroll distribution, materials and services and 
capital outlay transactions charged to incorrect account numbers. 
* Final deadline is Friday, July 23, for receipt of departmental approval to pay invoices for materials and 
services, and capital outlay received by June 30. 
* Click http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/events.phtml?show=week for a complete list of events at 
Lane for the next week, or go to Lane's home page and click on Calendars and then Events and Meetings 
Calendar.  To add your events, e-mail or call Therese Picado, Ext. 2060. 
 
BOARD AGENDA 
 The Board of Education will meet Wednesday, July 21, at 7:30 p.m., in the Boardroom.  A work 
session precedes the meeting at 5:15 p.m. to review president's goals and the annual board calendar.  
Highlights on the 7:30 p.m. agenda:  oath of office administered to board members; election of chair and 
vice chair for 1999/2000; president's report on Ashlane student housing funds and bond construction;  
monitoring report on financial condition and activities; discussion/action on board appointments to 
community organizations; and discussion/action on the Workforce Training Center.  The board will recess 
to closed executive session under statues governing discipline of public officers and employees labor 
negotiator consultations, and legal counsel consultation, before reconvening to a discussion/action on the 
Aviation Maintenance Technician program.  
 
BOND UPDATE 
 SITE PREPARATION TO BEGIN ON THREE PROJECTS.  Today, Gary Burnett Earthmoving 
will begin site preparation of the Science addition.  By midweek, the Bond Project Management Team 
anticipates that Delta Construction Company will begin site preparation of the Child Care Center project 
and west side parking lot improvements.  Before site work on the Child Care Center or the parking lots 
begins, security fencing will be erected around each of these sites, as has been done next to the Science 
building.  Site development for the Science addition also requires the relocation of an existing water line 
that supplies the fire hydrant at the southwest corner of the Science building.  While the exact route for the 
water line has not been determined, there is a strong probability that the southeast corner of the Forum 
building will be fenced off while contractors complete the relocation. 
 PERMANENT DELIVERY ROUTES.  Due to the location of the new Welding Technology 
building, architects are developing a different, permanent delivery route for vendors accessing the Campus 
Services building. 
 HEALTH TECHNOLOGY RENOVATION.  According to gLAs architects, 50 percent of the 
Health Technology design development phase is completed.  It is anticipated that completion of renovation 
is in line with the project schedule.  The Bond Project Management Team is currently developing a 
sequencing plan that addresses the relocation order, duration, and housing of all Health Technology 
students, staff and faculty affected by the renovation.  
 The Bond Project Management Team(BPMT) is available during summer hours to provide 
information and answer any questions that may arise.  All communication received by the BPMT during 
summer months will be reviewed regularly by the team, the architects, and the Facilities Management 
Committee.  The BPMT can be reached at 744-4154, nicholsn@lanecc.edu, or on the web at 
HTTP://LANECC.EDU/CAMPSVCS/MAIN.HTML  . 
 
MOSKUS APPOINTED TO JUNIOR ACHIEVEMENT 



 President Jerry Moskus has been appointed to the Junior Achievement of Lane County board of 
directors. 
 
ROOM CHANGE FOR SAFETY AWARENESS WORKSHOP 
 The location for Session II of the Personal Safety Awareness workshop, "Self Defense from the 
Inside Out," to be held Thursday, July 29, from noon-2 p.m., has changed to Elex 105. 
 
ICE SKATING PLANNED 
Lane Recreational Sports is sponsoring an afternoon of ice skating at Lane County Ice on Friday, August 6, 
from 2-5 p.m..  The cost is free to Lane students with current student ID, and their immediate family; $4 for 
faculty, staff and the general public.  Registration deadline is Monday, August 2.  For more information, 
call Ext. 2293.  To register, stop by PE 204.  
 
REMINDER:  DIVERSITY STORIES NEEDED 
 The Oregon Community College Diversity Institute is one of the tangible results of diversity 
planning efforts begun in 1995 at Lane in collaboration with the Western Institute Commission on Higher 
Education.  We are gathering anecdotal information to gain a better understanding of past accomplishments 
so that future planning activities more fully meet college needs.  In that spirit, current and past Lane staff 
and students are invited to send not more than one goal (met or unmet/stated or proposed), and one success 
story that was stated, proposed, or occurred any time from 1995-1999, to Jose Ortal in Affirmative 
Action/Diversity/Equal Opportunity, Administration 122, or JOSE C ORTAL@AFFIRM_MA@LCC . 
 
REMINDER:  FAIR BOOTH VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 Student Activities sets up the Lane Community College booth at the Lane County Fair in the 
Exhibit Hall each year and needs volunteers to help staff the booth throughout the week.  Various days and 
times are available.  Fair dates are August 17-22.  If you would like to enjoy a free day at fair, call Tina in 
Student Activities at Ext. 2336.   
 
REMINDER:  SOME ARCHIVES RECORDS TEMPORARILY UNAVAILABLE 
 The Archives is vacating one of its storage areas in the Apprenticeship tunnel and moving about 
1,700 boxes to a new location this week.  Access to those records will not be possible during the move.  We 
will attempt to provide access and retrieval services to the other records stored in the Science tunnel, 
however.  Archivist Elizabeth Uhlig is out of the office; Katey Gries in Records Management/ 
Micrographics will monitor the Archives phone, Ext. 2466, and e-mail messages, or you may contact her 
directly at Ext. 2467 if you have questions. 
 
REMINDER:  FITNESS CENTER OFFERS NEW SUMMER PROGRAM 
 The Summer Pilot Program sponsored by the Fitness Education Center offers strengthening, 
stretching, and balance for the mature adult.  Classes will be held Tuesdays and Thursdays, from July 27-
September 2, from 8:30-9:50 a.m.    The class will focus on circuit training exercises to strengthen muscles, 
increase flexibility and improve balance in the mature adult. Call the FEC at 744-3987 for more 
information or to reserve your space. 
 
SUMMER OFFICE HOURS  
* Academic Learning Skills summer office hours: Mondays-Thursdays, 8 a.m.- 1 p.m. (after-hour 
emergencies: English Dept., Ext. 2419). 
* Applied Engineering Department office closed through August 23.  Refer to the Advanced Technology 
Division main office, Ext. 2379. 
* The Business Education Center office at the DTC is open during summer from 7:30 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Mondays through Thursdays.  The office is closed on Fridays and during lunch from noon-1 p.m. 
* Career and Employment Services office open 9 a.m.-4 p.m. on Fridays throughout the summer. 
* College High/Tech Prep Office closed July and August but will periodically check and process tech prep 
credit registrations turned in during that time. Inform students that processing of tech prep credits will take 
about two weeks from the time information is turned in.  Students may make appointments by calling Ext. 
2699 in July or Ext. 2521 in August. The office reopens August 30. 
* Computer Information Technology open 7:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. Mondays through Thursdays. 



* Curriculum and Scheduling open 7:30 a.m.- 4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* The Daily publishes Mondays only during summer term.  Deadline is Friday noon. 
* English, Foreign Language and Speech open 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* Fitness Education Center open Mondays through Thursdays from 6:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. and Fridays from 
6:30 a.m.-8:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m.  
* The Instructional Technology Center staffed Tuesdays through Thursdays from 10 a.m.-3 p.m. during 
July and the first week of August.  The ITC will not be staffed from August 6 through September 8.  Fall 
hours will begin September 9 with the ITC staffed Mondays through Fridays, hours to be posted later.  The 
ITC is located in CEN 421.  
* Locker rooms open Mondays through Thursdays from 7:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.  
* Instructional Computing Lab hours through August 14: Center 478 (Mac Lab): Mondays-Thursdays 8 
a.m.-1 p.m.;  Health 201: Mondays-Thursdays 7:30 a.m.-7:45 p.m.; Fridays 7:30 a.m.-4:45 p.m., and 
Saturdays, 10 a.m.-4:45 p.m.  Downtown Center 232: Mondays-Thursdays 9 a.m.-5:45 p.m.  From August 
16-September 10: Health 201 Mondays-Thursdays 8:30 a.m.-6:45 p.m.  The labs reopen for fall term on 
September 20. 
* Mathematics open 7:30 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* Social Science open 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 
* Student Health open 8 a.m.-noon Mondays through Thursdays.  The front office will be staffed in the 
afternoons.  Closed on Fridays. 
* Student Records open 9 a.m.- 4 p.m. Fridays, and 9 a.m.-5 p.m. other weekdays. 
* Women's Center open 9 a.m.-3 p.m. Mondays; 9 a.m.-4 p.m. Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays; and 
9 a.m.-1 p.m. Fridays. 
 
JOBS OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT STAFF WORKING .5 FTE OR MORE 
* Recycling Coordinator (from 8/99-6/00), Specialized Employment Services, closes 7/23. 
 
ADS 
 
FOR SALE: QUEEN-SIZE FUTON, cover and wood frame, $150. Tricia Hahn, Co-op. Ed.  Call home, 
please: 485-3665. 
 
'90 PLYMOUTH ACCLAIM LX.  3.0 Liter V6 engine with fuel injection, air, AM-FM stereo cassette, 
power windows, steering (tilt), mirrors and door locks, cruise control, luggage rack, fog lights, trailer hitch, 
new paint, new shocks, and has driver-side air bag.  High Kelley Blue Book $5,125.  Selling for only 
$3,495.  Call 942-1883 or email forsd@lanecc.edu with questions [Dave Fors, Cottage Grove, Ext. 4219]. 
 
FOR SALE: SOLID OAK 4-piece bedroom set with 5-drawer upright dresser, 7-drawer dresser, nightstand, 
headboard & footboard w/bed frame. Like new, $1,600; Bassett Ultimate pillow-top queensize mattress set, 
$500; 2 quilts (not antique) $75 each; queensize floral bedding set with comforter, sheet set, shams, 2 
decorator pillows, $100.  Call Lori Weller, Computer Services, Ext. 2361 or evenings at 726-3819.  
 
FOR SALE: SNAP-ON Mechanic tool set (English & Metric) with chest, $750. Call Lori Weller, 
Computer Services, Ext. 2361 or evenings at 726-3819. 
 
HOW TO USE THE DAILY:  The Daily is the employee newsletter of Lane Community College 
published by Institutional Advancement Mondays through Fridays during fall, winter and spring terms, and 
Mondays only during summer and term breaks, unless otherwise announced.  The Daily is e-mailed 
mornings. Deadline is noon of the working day before publication. Submissions must include a contact 
person for more information.  Ads are free and limited to staff.  Opinion pieces, political advocacy, 
personals, and business ads are prohibited.  Health and bereavement notices must be approved by the 
subject, a family member, or a close personal friend.  Items will be repeated up to three times per term, 
upon request.  Submissions are subject to editing for brevity and Associated Press style. E-mail items to 
DAILY@INSTADV_MA@LCC (in-house) or DAILY@LANECC.EDU or fax to (541) 744-3989 or mail 
to The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405.  For more information, 
contact Joan Aschim, Editor, (541) 747-4501 Ext. 2591.  7/19/99. 
 



 



THE DAILY   Monday, July 26, 1999 
 
 
THIS WEEK 
* Self Defense from the Inside Out, Thursday, July 29, noon-2 p.m., Elex. 105. 
* Fitness Education Center Summer Pilot Program, July 27-September 2, 8:30-9:50 a.m. Call 744-3987 for 
more information. 
* Click http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/events.phtml?show=week for a complete list of events at 
Lane for the next week, or go to Lane's home page and click on Calendars and then Events and Meetings 
Calendar.  To add your events, e-mail or call Therese Picado, Ext. 2060. 
 
BOND UPDATE 
 Construction work on sanitary and storm sewers running beneath Gonyea Road necessitates the 
following, temporary traffic changes. 
 * MONDAY, JULY 26 through WEDNESDAY, July 28, LTD will use a temporary route and 
loading zone due to excavation on Gonyea Road.  Buses will follow Gonyea Road to the WEST parking lot 
where the disabled parking spaces are located.  Three of the disabled parking spaces will be clearly marked 
off and designated as a loading zone. 
 * MONDAY, JULY 26, general traffic accessing southern parts of LCC's main campus via 
Gonyea Road can expect a detour or delay at the juncture of Gonyea Road and LTD's exclusive, eastbound 
drive.  Those wishing to access the south side of campus are encouraged to utilize Eldon Schafer Drive on 
July 26. 
 Please take extra precautions on main campus during these three days.  If you have any questions 
regarding the upcoming excavation on Gonyea Road and it's impact on campus traffic, please e-mail or call 
Nancy Nichols, Communications Coordinator, Bond Project Management Team, Ext. 2027. 
 
KLCC NEWS DEPARTMENT WINS 11 NATIONAL AWARDS 
 KLCC 89.7 FM won 11 awards at this year's Public Radio News Directors Inc. conference in 
Boston -- the most awards ever given to a single station at this annual event.  KLCC is judged in Division 
C, Small News Staff.  The awards: 
* BEST DAILY NEWSCAST - 1st place - Northwest Passage with hosts Tripp Sommer and Nancy 
Solomon 
* BEST DAILY PROGRAM - 2nd place - Northwest Passage with hosts Tripp Sommer and Nancy 
Solomon 
* BEST WEEKLY PROGRAM - 1st place - Critical Mass "Sierra Club Immigration Debate" by Alan 
Siporin 
* BEST COMMENTARY / ESSAY - 2nd place - "The 'V' Proposal" by Alan Siporin 
* BEST INTERVIEW - 1st Place - "Missing Justice" by Alan Siporin 
* BEST INTERVIEW / CALL-IN - 1st place - "Thurston Tragedy" hosted by Alan Siporin with assistance 
from Tripp Sommer and Nancy Solomon 
* BEST INTERVIEW / CALL-IN - 2nd place - Critical Mass "Women in Prison" hosted by Alan Siporin  
* BEST SOFT FEATURE - 2nd place - "Booker" by Tripp Sommer 
* BEST HARD FEATURE - 1st place - "Putting Desire Back into Sex Education" by Nancy Solomon 
* BEST SERIES / DOCUMENTARY -  1st place - "Police" by KLCC's Special Issues Unit, produced and 
edited by Alan Siporin with reports by Elena Zlatnik, Nancy Solomon, Steve Helwig, Bing Bingham and 
Jocelyn Warren 
* BEST SERIES / DOCUMENTARY - 2nd place - "Schools" by KLCC's Special Issues Unit, produced 
and edited by Alan Siporin with reports by Elena Zlatnik, Monika Hausmann,  Jocelyn Warren and Morgan 
Smith 
 
JULY BOARD REPORT 
 FIVE BOARD MEMBERS were sworn in at the July 21 Board of Education meeting.  Continuing 
member Kathleen Shelley administered the oath of office to Robert Ackerman, who first served on the 
board from 1965-73; George Alvergue, Mike Rose and Ralph Wheeler, who begin their first terms; and 



Roger Hall, who begins his third term.  Each won his March election race.  Also continuing service is Larry 
Romine. 
 ACKERMAN was elected 1999/2000 chair and Romine was elected vice chair, each by 
unanimous vote.  Hall received accolades for his year of leadership.  Ackerman said if he chose a theme for 
the year it would reflect tough decisions to be made in a civil and professional manner.   
 THE AVIATION MAINTENANCE TECHNICIAN PROGRAM will admit new students fall 
term following a 5-2 vote with Hall and  Shelley dissenting.  Administration advised against admitting new 
students to allow staff to focus on quality instruction for returning students and until all FAA expectations 
were fulfilled. 
 THE WORKFORCE TRAINING CENTER will be built as recommended by administration, 
following a 5-2 vote with Alvergue and Romine dissenting.  The vote followed an earlier motion to table 
the discussion, and another to build the center last; with only Alvergue and Romine supporting the motions.  
Concerns were that enough classrooms be built, that parking might not be adequate for center activity, that 
Forum already provided sufficient auditorium capability, and that building the center would not jeopardize 
other projects.  Bond Construction Project Manager Bob Mention said scheduling the center last would 
interfere with the sequencing of all the projects.  He said its construction should not jeopardize other 
projects and that additional parking is likely to be funded through cost savings.  Construction updates are 
posted on the web at http://lanecc.edu/campsvcs/ie/ns_bond.htm . 
 A BOARD POLICY REVISION to strike a requirement that three members must agree before an 
item can be place on the agenda received a first reading.  The revised policy will allow any board member 
to place an agenda item.  A vote will take place at the next meeting. 
 SEVEN COLLEGES ABANDONED the legislative agenda set by the Oregon Community 
College Association and secured extra funding for themselves, reported President Moskus.  The colleges 
were Blue Mountain, Klamath, Mt. Hood, Rogue, Southwestern, and Treasure Valley. 
 The meeting adjourned at 12:30 a.m.  Minutes are posted on the web at 
http://lanecc.edu/presoffc/board/minstoc.htm and board policies are available at 
http://lanecc.edu/presoffc/board/policies.htm .  The next meeting is September 8.  
 
AUGUST TTY TESTING 
 Disability Services will test campus and outreach center TTY/TDDs in August.  If your TTY has 
an answering machine, calls should be returned within 24 hours. If you don't have an answering machine, 
make sure you know when the appropriate phone is ringing, and make sure to answer it.  If we call and get 
no answer, you will have two more opportunities to catch the call.  Think of the call as a "mystery shopper" 
looking for information about your department.  Results of this testing will be forwarded to the responsible 
manager.  If you'd like additional training, or a refresher course in use of this technology, please call Ext. 
2059, and we'd be happy to set-up a time that works for you. 
 
MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT  
 The Second Annual Memorial Golf Tournament for Bobby Foster and Lloyd Drake will be held 
Tuesday, August 17 at 1 p.m. at the Springfield Country Club.  Price is $75 per person.  Profits will go to 
the Bobby Foster Scholarship Fund at Lane and to the Springfield School District Athletic program in 
Lloyd Drake's name.  Contact Sharon Foster at Ext. 2599 with your foursome and you will be sent a 
registration form; you may pay  the day of the tournament.  
 
PRINTING DEADLINE REMINDER 
 Instructional packets and books needed for fall term classes should be submitted to 
Printing/Graphics by Friday, August 6.  Materials needed for the first day of fall term should be submitted 
by September 13.  Thanks for your cooperation. 
 
BOOKSTORE CLOSING TEMPORARILY 
 The Bookstore will be closed August 18 through September 13.  College departments may make 
purchases using ICOs or department VISAs during closed periods. During closure, students may purchase 
math review sheets. Math review sheets will be available Monday-Friday, 9 a.m.-4 p.m.. Bookstore staff 
will be available to process book and supply orders for fall term classes during closed periods. Main 
campus and Downtown Center stores re-open on September 14. 
 



SIGN UP FOR RAFT TRIP 
 Lane Recreational Sports is sponsoring a raft trip down the McKenzie River on Saturday, August 
7 from  7:45 a.m.-4:30 p.m..  The cost is $10 plus a $10 refundable deposit for students with current student 
ID.  Faculty, staff and general public can participate for $25 plus a $10 refundable deposit.  Registration 
deadline is Monday, August 2.  For more information, please call the office at Ext. 2293.  To register, stop 
by PE 204. 
 
SELF-DEFENSE WORKSHOP OFFERED 
 Join us Thursday, July 29 at noon in ELEX. 105 (east of Science) for a presentation with Nadia 
Telsey on self-defense.  The presentation will feature techniques designed to help us learn to shift our 
internal attitudes about ourselves and our ability to take charge of a dangerous situation.  Learn to increase 
your self-confidence and assert yourself more freely without alienating others.  Call to register on  voice 
mail box 7775.   
 
AAWCC TO HOLD MONTHLY FESTIVITY 
 The LCC Chapter of the Association of American Women in Community Colleges coordinated a 
miniature golf tourney and pizza party on July 22.  The top five finishers were Julie Baker, Carol Beckley, 
Miriam Castellón, Lisa Parker and Gloria Vanderhorst.  Such a great time was had that similar casual 
activities will be scheduled on a monthly basis from now on.  The next activity is to go to a free concert in 
the park on Tuesday, August 3, to have a picnic dinner, and rock to the Valley Boys at Peterson Barn Park.  
Current members will be notified by email; guests are welcome to join us.  For more information, contact 
Gloria Vanderhorst, OISS, Ext. 2308. 
 
THINKING OF RETIRING? 
 Going to Retire? will be held Tuesdays, August 17-31, from 5:30-7:30 p.m. at the Kaufman Senior 
Center.  It's free; registration number is 5949.  Discuss retirement concerns, ideas, letting go, new 
directions, money, recreation, goals, etc.  Dinner served on site, pay $4 on arrival.  
 
REMINDER:  FAIR BOOTH VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 Volunteers are needed to help staff the Lane Community College booth at the Lane County Fair.  
Various days and times are available from August 17-22.  If you would like to enjoy a free day at the fair, 
call Tina in Student Activities at Ext. 2336.   
 
SUMMER OFFICE HOURS  
* Academic Learning Skills, Mondays-Thursdays, 8 a.m.- 1 p.m. (after-hours call Ext. 2419). 
* Applied Engineering office closed through August 23.  Call Advanced Technology Division main office, 
Ext. 2379. 
* Business Education Center office at the DTC open 7:30 a.m.- 6 p.m. except for a 12-1 p.m. lunch hour 
Mondays-Thursdays; and closed Fridays, 
* Career and Employment Services office open 9 a.m.-4 p.m. Fridays. 
* College High/Tech Prep Office closed July and August but will check for tech prep credit registrations 
turned in during that time.  Processing of tech prep credits takes about two weeks.  Students may make 
appointments by calling Ext. 2699 in July or Ext. 2521 in August. The office reopens August 30. 
* Computer Information Technology open 7:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. Mondays-Thursdays. 
* Curriculum and Scheduling open 7:30 a.m.- 4 p.m. Mondays-Fridays. 
* The Daily publishes Mondays only during summer term.  Deadline is Friday noon. 
* English, Foreign Language and Speech open 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays-Fridays. 
* Family & Health Careers open 8 a.m.-4 p.m. 
* Fitness Education Center open Mondays-Thursdays 6:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m., Fridays 6:30 a.m.-8:30 a.m. and 
11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m.  
* Instructional Technology Center open Tuesdays-Thursdays 10 a.m.-3 p.m. during July and the first week 
of August.  Unstaffed August 6-September 8.  Fall hours begin September 9: staffed Mondays-Fridays, 
hours to be posted.  The ITC is located in CEN 421.  
* Locker rooms open Mondays-Thursdays 7:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.  
* Instructional Computing Lab hours through August 14: Center 478 (Mac Lab): Mondays-Thursdays 8 
a.m.-1 p.m.;  Health 201: Mondays-Thursdays 7:30 a.m.-7:45 p.m.; Fridays 7:30 a.m.-4:45 p.m., and 



Saturdays, 10 a.m.-4:45 p.m.  Downtown Center 232: Mondays-Thursdays 9 a.m.-5:45 p.m.  From August 
16-September 10: Health 201 Mondays-Thursdays 8:30 a.m.-6:45 p.m.  The labs reopen for fall term on 
September 20.  
* Mathematics open 7:30 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays-Fridays. 
* Social Science open 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Mondays-Fridays. 
* Student Health open 8 a.m.-noon Mondays-Thursdays. Front office staffed in the afternoons.  Closed on 
Fridays. 
* Student Records open 9 a.m.- 4 p.m. Fridays, and 9 a.m.-5 p.m. other weekdays. 
* Women's Center open 9 a.m.-3 p.m. Mondays; 9 a.m.-4 p.m. Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays; and 
9 a.m.-1 p.m. Fridays. 
 
ADS 
 
FOR SALE:  1998 Subaru Legacy Wagon.  Low miles, air, power windows & locks, cruise, all wheel 
drive, auto trans, roof rack, stereo.  Color is deep, dark blue.  Asking $17,000.  Contact Mark Bernard at 
988-9070 (or Denise Bernard at Ext. 2358 or via campus e-mail). 
 
COME PICK UP THE WHOLE PILE of stuff at my River Road house!   What's there? 2  tape deck 
players, table, cordless phone, vintage  books, 2 African-looking crates, baskets, and other miscellaneous 
stuff, for only $40.  Call 688-7229, or Ext. 4405.  Catherine Cowles, Lane Family Connections.   
 
RELIABLE CAR for teen or for family:  In good condition, a four door '90 Pontiac LeMans, with air 
conditioning for the summertime!  AM/FM radio. Must sell because I bought my sister's car!  Call 
Catherine Cowles (Lane Family Connections) at Ext. 4405 or 688-7229 at home. Taking bids starting at 
$1,700 up until Thursday, July 29.  Catherine Cowles, Lane Family Connections.   
 
FOUND:  Main campus, south parking lot, 7/19, 9:30 a.m., black female, kitten (approx. 4 months old).  I 
took her to Greenhill Humane Society.  Her number is: 41254 (named her "LC").  Denise Bernard, Library, 
Ext. 2358.  
 
ROTOTILLER:.  Front tine, Briggs & Stratton 4-Hp. engine, $110.  Call 942-1883 or -email 
forsd@lanecc.edu with questions [Dave Fors]. 
 
FOR SALE:  Adorable PUPPIES - Sheltie, Shepard, Chow mix.  Six weeks old on 7/31.  $25 each.  Need 
GOOD homes !  For more information call Jessie Codding, Instructional Computing, Ext. 2893, or at home 
935-5241.  
 
ONE-YEAR-OLD female German Shepard, active, loving and great with children.  Looking for a good 
home.  Cynthia Deshpande, College Finance, Ext. 2610. 
 
HOW TO USE THE DAILY:  The Daily is the employee newsletter of Lane Community College 
published by Institutional Advancement Mondays through Fridays during fall, winter and spring terms, and 
Mondays only during summer and term breaks, unless otherwise announced.  The Daily is e-mailed 
mornings. Deadline is noon of the working day before publication. Submissions must include a contact 
person for more information.  Ads are free and limited to staff.  Opinion pieces, political advocacy, 
personals, and business ads are prohibited.  Health and bereavement notices must be approved by the 
subject, a family member, or a close personal friend.  Items will be repeated up to three times per term, 
upon request.  Submissions are subject to editing for brevity and Associated Press style. E-mail items to 
DAILY@INSTADV_MA@LCC (in-house) or DAILY@LANECC.EDU or fax to (541) 744-3989 or mail 
to The Daily, Lane Community College, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene OR 97405.  For more information, 
contact Joan Aschim, Editor, (541) 747-4501 Ext. 2591.  7/26/99. 
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BOND UPDATE 
 [The Daily apologizes for inadvertenly omitting the following bond update information from the 
July 26 issue.] 
 
MAIN CAMPUS CONSTRUCTION STATUS 
 In a sequential construction project such as is taking place on LCC's main campus, attention is 
generally directed toward those projects that have the greatest amounts of activity taking place.  While it is 
with anticipation that individuals watch parking lot preparation and site development on the Science 
Addition and the Childcare Center unfold, other bond projects continue to develop.  Therefore, an update 
on the status of all the individual projects on LCC's main campus is important.  The following list shows 
the percentage of work that has been completed on specific projects.  Individual projects move through the 
construction process in the following order: schematic design, design development, construction 
documents, bidding, awarding of contracts, and construction.   
 
Campus Services Addition II 
 95% Construction Document Phase 
Center 2nd Floor North Remodel 
 Schematic Design Phase Complete 
Center 4th Floor Remodel 
 Schematic Design Phase Complete 
Center Basement Remodel 
 Schematic Design Phase Complete 
Center Seismic Upgrade 
 Not yet started 
Childcare Center 
 Construction begun 7/19/99 
Health Technology Remodel 
 50% Design Development Phase  
Parking Expansion 
 Construction begun 7/19/99 
Math & Art Remodel 
 Schematic Design Phase Complete 
Performing Arts Addition 
 10% Design Development Phase 
Science Addition 
 25% of Construction Document Phase 
Science Site Preparation 
 Construction begun 7/21/99 
Student Services Building 
 30% Construction Document Phase 
Welding Technologies Building 
 15% Construction Phase 
Workforce Training Center 
 40% Construction Document Phase 
Infrastructure Upgrade 
 30% Design Development Phase 
 
ADDITIONAL INCREASE IN PARKING LOT SPACE 
 When pavement of the west parking lots is completed, two undeveloped lots will be available for 
additional development.  Budget authorizations for parking lot improvements will allow the two lots to be 
developed with all-weather gravel.  These lots are directly south of the parking space currently being 



improved by Delta Sand and Gravel. All-weather gravel development will provide approximately seventy-
five new parking spaces.  
 
TEMPORARY ARCHIVE STORAGE 
 Current construction activities on campus will soon take place in the area in which archives are 
stored.  Consequently, a portion of the records will have to be moved.  Since no additional, permanent 
space is available on campus at this time, the Facilities Management Committee has approved using 
temporary, off-campus storage.  Storing portions of the archives off-campus allows critical classroom space 
to remain at current levels rather than be utilized as storerooms for records. 
 
BUS REROUTING AND GENERAL TRAFFIC DETOURS DUE TO EXCAVATION ON GONYEA 
ROAD 
 Construction work on sewage and storm sewers running beneath Gonyea Road necessitates the 
following, temporary traffic changes. 
 Monday, July 26 through Wednesday, July 28, LTD will be using a temporary route and loading 
zone due to excavation on Gonyea Road.  Temporary LTD Route: Gonyea Road to the WEST parking lot 
where the disabled parking spaces are located.  Three of the disabled spaces will be clearly marker off and 
designated as a loading zone.   
 Monday, July 26, general traffic accessing southern parts of LCC's main campus via Gonyea Road 
can expect a detour or delay at the juncture of Gonyea Road and LTD's exclusive drive.  Those wishing to 
access the south side of campus are encouraged to utilize Eldon Schafer Drive on the 26th.  The south side 
of campus is the area adjacent to the back, wooded hill and upper parking lots. 
 
PARKING SPACE IS AVAILABLE IN ALL PARKING LOTS 
 The only temporary changes are the LTD route/loading zone on July 26, 27 and 28, and a detour 
or delay on Gonyea Road on July 26th.  
 
THE BOND PROJECT MANAGEMENT TEAM(BPMT) is available during summer hours to provide 
information and answer any questions that may arise.  All communication received by the BPMT during 
summer months will be reviewed regularly by the team, the architects, and the Facilities Management 
Committee.  The BPMT can be reached at 744-4154, nichols@lanecc.edu, or on the web at 
HTTP://LANECC.EDU/CAMPSVCS/MAIN.HTML . 
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